

GRASMERE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Friday 15th July 2022

Dates for your Diary



16th: Summer Fair from 12-3pm

20th July- Year 6 production, prize giving and party

21st July- end of term, school finishes at 1pm

Star of the Week!



Week commencing 11/07/2022

Pavlova class	Whole Class
Sky Brown class	Whole Class
Rosen class	Eliyah and Nehir
Simone Biles class	Nancy and Mackenzie
Rashford Class	Jazz and Griffin
Malala class	Lucas and Alice
Kadeena Cox class	Eliza and Quinn
Sir Captain Tom Moore class	Mollie-mae and Bart

Message from Neela

Hello everyone,

I hope you have all enjoyed the week. We were fortunate enough to have a breezy day for sports day, and the children were very enthusiastic! Thank you to Sinead for organising the whole day, and to Billy and Julie who worked extra hard to make it a perfect day. I hope those of you who joined enjoyed it.

Year 6 parents have been in building the set for the performance next week, and it is beautiful! We can't wait for the performance next week.

Tomorrow FROGS are holding the annual summer fair, I can see lots of planning has gone into this, and I am sure it will be a wonderful day.

Today we said goodbye to our wonderful work experience students, they have been so helpful and hard working around school, a true inspiration to our children, so thank you to all of them for their hard work.

Next week is the final week and also a jam packed fun week in school. It is going to be exceptionally hot, so please remember to send your children with hats, plenty of water and sun cream. There is a separate letter that came out this morning about Monday and Tuesday, which have been forecast to be particularly hot.

Thank you everyone, and have a lovely weekend,

Neela

Nursery - Anna Pavlova class

This week Nursery and Reception Classes had a fantastic time visiting the Little Angel Studios and saw the "I want my hat back Trilogy " We finished the day under the sprinkler to get cool.





Reception - Sky Brown class

This week in Reception we have had another busy week. Our trip to Little Angels theatre was wonderful despite the heat and yesterday we had a fantastic Early Years sports day. Sarah organised a fabulous carousel of activities and we finished the morning with some sprints.

Here are a few photos of us all warming up and taking part; which is the most important thing!





Year one - Rosen class

Rosen Class really enjoyed their recent trip to Hampstead Heath where we participated in a Modern Survivors Workshop. We learned how to safely make a fire and how to build shelters. We also enjoyed a lovely picnic lunch on the Heath.





Year two – Simone Biles class

Year 2 really enjoyed Sports Day we had lots of fun with the activities in the morning. We cheered each other on with the races and the class were delighted that their teachers Emmy and New teacher Megan won one of races.



Year three - Rashford class

The children have been doing some deep thinking and using excellent language to describe characters in a story, we have had some brilliant discussions about how to create complex, interesting main characters that drive action forward. We even viewed this through a feminist lens, discussing the important of strong, female roles in stories.



Year four - Malala class

Year 4 had a wonderful trip to Holland Park Ecology Centre this week. We spotted pollinators at work, and visited them at home!



Year five – Kadeena Cox class

Year 5 had a brilliant day at RSPB Rainham Marshes nature reserve this week! We learnt even more about habitats and classifying various minibeasts with a day of hands-on activities.



Year six – Sir Captain Tom Moore

Year 6 ended their kayaking experience this week with some outstanding manoeuvres. The entire class should be incredibly proud of themselves for their achievements in these lessons. We are very proud of them!





Attendance

Pavlova	94.1 %
Sky	95.8 %
Rosen	90.0 %
Simone	89.3 %
Rashford	91.8 %
Malala	93.8 %
Kadeena	96.6 % well done Year 5
Sir Captain Tom	94.8 %
Whole School	93.3 %

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child's absence or late attendance.

Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk